
  
 

 

 

 

 

March 31, 2023 

 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for West Palm Beach Caroline Avenue Pedestrian Bridge Access in 

fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of West 

Palm Beach, located at 401 Clematis Street, West Palm Beach, FL 33401. The funding 

would be used to add a pedestrian pathway and modify railroad crossing gates so that 

pedestrians can safely cross the railroad tracks. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer 

funds because will improve safety for pedestrians, while allowing trains to continue operating 

so as not to disrupt train schedules. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 

authorized by Section 133(b) of title 23, United States Code, as amended by title III of 

division A of the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

         Lois Frankel 

   Member of Congress 

 


